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Cover Photo 

New Services for Municipalities Brochure  

Maxine Appleby,  Wayne County SWCD 

As part of the District’s Strategic Plan for the next 10 years, it 

has developed a new “Services for Municipalities” brochure. 

The four page colorful document lists an explanation of 

services and project pictures. There are a series of fact sheets 

that will be available on the website as well as distributed 

throughout the year with more detailed information. The 

booklet is set for distribution once a communication preference 

survey of municipal boards is returned. The survey is being sent 

to all clerks within the County.    

Cows at North Country Creamery gather around us during our farm tour. Photo by Paige Lamb , Essex 

County SWCD.    

2022 Water Quality Symposium  
Caitlin Stewart, New York State Conservation District Employees’ Association  

Two weeks.  Thirty-two classes.  Five hundred 

attendees from across the Northeast.  The Water 

Quality symposium is one of the most effective 

professional development experiences available to 

participants, and this year was no exception.    

The 2022 virtual Water Quality Symposium was a 

tremendous success, and there are many people to 

thank.  Partners with the New York State 

Conservation District Employees’ Association, Soil 

and Water Conservation Committee, and Natural 

Resources Conservation Service organized and 

facilitated incredible, educational classes.  This 

event would not be possible without the dedication 

and creativity of the WQS planning committee.     

Expert instructors shared their knowledge and 

passion of all things natural resource conservation.  

Forums gave colleagues the opportunity to discuss 

challenges and share new ideas.  There was 

something for everyone, with tracks including 

Agriculture, Non-Agriculture, Forestry, Clerk and 

Admin, and Education.               

We look forward to hosting the 2023 WQS in 

person at the Double Tree Hotel, East Syracuse.  

Stay tuned for more information.  

If you are interested in serving on the planning 

committee, please contact 

caitlinstewart@frontier.com.  We need volunteers 

with fresh ideas to kindle the continued success of 

the event.  

I thank everyone involved with organizing this 

year’s virtual Water Quality Symposium, and all 

those who attended.   

 

With gratitude,  

 

 

Caitlin Stewart,  

CDEA Vice President 
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Grass Whisperer receives 3 Cap Creal Journalism awards  

Troy Bishopp, Madison County Soil & Water Conservation District 

Troy Bishopp, farmer and grazing 

guy from the Madison County Soil & 

Water Conservation District, 

received 3 “Cap” Creal Journalism 

awards from the NYS Agricultural 

Society in conjunction with the 

recent 190th annual meeting and 

agriculture forum held at the 

OnCenter in Syracuse, N.Y.  The 

statewide honor is designed to 

recognize and encourage positive and 

accurate media coverage of events, 

people and issues related to New 

York State agriculture.    

Troy earned the recognition in three categories for 

his Country Folks printed news story, “Stress 

management for women in agriculture” (https://

countryfolks.com/stress-management-for-women-in-

agriculture/), his online feature, “What is the true 

meaning of grazing?” at OnPasture.com (https://

thegrasswhisperer.com/what-is-the-true-meaning-of-

grazing/) and his Country Folks newspaper cover 

photo of a CNY wheat harvest.  

“It seems like a long time ago (15 years) since I 

enrolled in the NYS Soil & Water Conservation 

Committee’s media training program taught by Barb 

Silvestri (RIP), Bill Cooke, Beth Meyer and Channel 

5 News Anchor Keith Kobland.  Who knew learning 

about effective 

outreach 

strategies and 

practicing interview 

techniques would have such 

a profound effect on my life 

as a farmer, conservationist, 

freelancer and resident Pop 

Pop to my family, said 

Bishopp.  I’m forever 

indebted to my peers, 

mentors, media outlets, 

editors and fellow 

agriculturalists who have 

supported my practical work 

over the years”.  

Jim Munroe-Alpha Gamma Rho Fraternity, Jim 

Ehmke WBGH-TV, Troy Bishopp, NYS Ag 

Commissioner Richard Ball. 

Wheat harvest in full swing in Cen-

tral NY photo winner. 

https://thegrasswhisperer.com/what-is-the-true-meaning-of-grazing/
https://thegrasswhisperer.com/what-is-the-true-meaning-of-grazing/
https://thegrasswhisperer.com/what-is-the-true-meaning-of-grazing/
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New York State Envirothon  
MaryLynne Malone and Danielle Parker, Volunteer Coordinators 

The New York State Envirothon Committee is pleased to announce that we will host the 2022 New York 
State Envirothon at Hobart and William Smith Colleges in Geneva, NY May 25 and 26.  We are excited to 
continue the Envirothon’s mission to promote environmental literacy among North America’s youth, and we 
need your help! 
  
We truly appreciated your support of past NYS Envirothon.  Volunteers are at the heart of this event, and we 
couldn’t do it without your efforts.  We are reaching out to you again this year for your continued support.  It 
is our hope that you will be willing to volunteer your time. 
  
Please see the list of available volunteer positions.  You may volunteer for one or more positions.  If your 
time allows you may volunteer for both days or come for one day. 
  
Overnight accommodations on campus housing and meals will be provided for our volunteers.  You will re-
ceive a volunteer t-shirt to wear during the event. 
  
The Envirothon affords our high school students hands-on learning experience that may open doors to careers 
in natural resources.  On behalf of the NYS Envirothon Committee, I express my gratitude and appreciation 
for your consideration to volunteer and make this an incredible event for our students.  
  
In order to volunteer on site, you will need to take a child safety course and upload your certification. Minors 
on Campus - Training is an approved course. Covid 19 guidelines for campus are strict and must be fol-
lowed.  All persons will be required to wear masks indoors.  Proof of vaccination can be uploaded to this 
form.  If you are not vaccinated, you must show proof of a negative test conducted within the 72 hours prior 
to your arrival.  There will be no exceptions.  Participants will also be asked to upload a copy of medical in-
surance cards in case of emergency on site. 
  
Please let us know if you are willing to volunteer by completing the volunteer registration form as soon as 
possible found on our website Envirothon Volunteer descriptions.  Please fill out our online registration form. 
Volunteer form 

  
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at nysenvirothon@gmail.com or leave a message for 
MaryLynne (845) 234-5025 or Danielle Parker (607)267-2099.  Thank you! 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hws.edu%2Foffices%2Fhr%2Fminors_training.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CMaureen.Irish%40agriculture.ny.gov%7C33c102e214494e28b65d08da1972529e%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C6378502760500
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hws.edu%2Foffices%2Fhr%2Fminors_training.aspx&data=04%7C01%7CMaureen.Irish%40agriculture.ny.gov%7C33c102e214494e28b65d08da1972529e%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C6378502760500
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fnysenvirothon.com%2Fvolunteer-job-descriptions&data=04%7C01%7CMaureen.Irish%40agriculture.ny.gov%7C33c102e214494e28b65d08da1972529e%7Cf46cb8ea79004d108ceb80e8c1c81ee7%7C0%7C0%7C63785027605004885
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSe6Wjt7k6ydGQTRmfBCTlEfQuTyY-K_0v_v6cXqkVONfZ1E5w%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=04%7C01%7CMaureen.Irish%40agriculture.ny.gov%7C33c102e214494e28b65d08d
mailto:nysenvirothon@gmail.com
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc--mOP-rrXCisSG5S_8P8uAe2ugLqoAaI5PFCVgrIDXNAkOw/viewform
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Spring is coming…but not soon enough for 
this maple tree. A maple tree bud encased 

in approximately ½ inch of ice. Photo taken 
on 2/5/2022.   Photo by Amber Luke, 

Washington County SWCD.   

Educating the masses, look closely a couple familiar 

faces can be found.  Photo by Jason Cuddeback, Cayuga 

County SWCD.    

Essex County SWCD Conservation Technician 

Joe Braun celebrates one year with the district 

and was gifted a multitool .  Photo by Paige 

Lamb, Essex County SWCD.    

A curious horse followed technicians around 

during a land assessment at Ducharme Family. 

Farm Photo by Paige Lamb, Essex County 

SWCD.    
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Winter wheat with turbo radish synergizing to protect 

the soil. Photo by Jason Cuddeback, Cayuga County 

SWCD.    

Turbo till radish inter-seeding into standing 

soybeans, YEAH I AM SOLD.   Photo by Jason 

Cuddeback, Cayuga County SWCD.    

A ray of sunshine peaking in on this farm planting 

winter wheat for a cover crop.  Photo by Jason 

Cuddeback, Cayuga County SWCD.    

 

Tyler Knapp-CCA, working on soil sampling for a 

3A plan.   Photo by Jason Cuddeback, Cayuga 

County SWCD.    
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Mr. Dave Derrick instructs Introduction to Stream Stabilization and Restoration during the 2022 virtual Water 

Quality Symposium.   

 

Caitlin Stewart, Hamilton County 

SWCD, enjoys an Irish 

Highlander during the Virtual 

CDEA Happy Hour held on St. 

Patrick’s Day.  Slantie!   

Susan Lewis, Al-

bany County 

SWCD, enjoys  

another great wine 

from Thousand 

Islands Winery.   
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Did you know you can use AMAZON Smile to help the NYS Envirothon!  Please use Amazon Smile to 

give back to the Environmental Education Foundation for the State Envirothon and the National 

Envirothon in 2023!  Here is the link for amazon smile along with some screenshots of what it should look 

like.  Once you have selected them, it works exactly the same as the regular amazon site.  Just note that if 

you go to the regular amazon.com site or use the app the charity will not get any donations, you have to 

use the smile.amazon.com site.  If you forget to go to the smile site and already have stuff in your cart (in 

app or on regular amazon site), you can still go to the smile site and login and the items in your cart will 

show up on that site too, I did it just to try!   Go to:  https://smile.amazon.com & Sign in with your amazon 

account.  This account has already done it, so it shows that their supporting the EEF already, but if you 

haven’t yet you should automatically be prompted to pick a charity.  Then you just search for 

“Environmental Education Foundation of Soil and Water Conservation” and hit select.  REMEMBER- 

note that if you go to the regular amazon.com site or use the app the charity will not get any donations; you 

have to use the smile.amazon.com site.  Thank you so much! We need all the help we can get.  

Support the NYS Envirothon with Amazon Smile 
Chastity Miller, President, NYS Conservation District Employees’ Association, Inc.  

https://smile.amazon.com
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New York State Conservation District Employees’ Association, Inc. 

Executive Committee Members  

Dustin Lewis, President 

Caitlin Stewart, Vice President 

Joann Burke , Secretary  

Chastity Miller, Treasurer 

Dean Moore, Member at Large 

Division Representatives 

Scott Collins, Division I 

Aaron Buchta, Division II 

Raeanne Dulanski, Division III 

Shawn Murphy, Division IV 

Kristin Ballou, Division V 

Amber Luke, Division VI 

Erin Sommerville, Division VII 

Ann Marie Calabro, Division VIII 

www.nyscdea.com 


